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Important Building Project News 
Dear parents and carers, 

As you know, the County Council has been planning to  

develop our school site, as we are in a process of expansion. 

We have just been informed that the first stage of the building 

development programme is beginning on Monday 18th 

March.The contractors will be working in the small front play-

ground and we will not be able to use it at all. 

Please read this information carefully, as it explains ar-

rangements for you and your child/children, including 

those in the Purple Playhouse. 

 

Start of day  
Entrance for children and parents onto the school site-

will be through the red gate next to the road entrance. 

All children and adults will walk down the path and 

along the side of the school  to the main playground at 

the back of the school. 

Classes 1-6 will line up on the big playground.  The  

        children know where to line up. 

Children and parents in the reception class will walk all 

the way round the  outside of the school and  wait in the 

reception outdoor classroom.  

During this  week children in the Purple Playhouse will 

come in and leave through the main school entrance. 

End of day 

Children in Reception and KS1will be collected from 

classrooms as normal. All parents will need to walk 

round the outside of the school. 

Children in KS2 will be collected from the back play-

ground. 

Children in the Puple Playhouse will be using the main 

school entrance. 

Throughout the day 

Children and parents using the Purple Playhouse will 

come in and leave through the main school entrance. 

 

More important information overleaf 

 

 

http://www.healthyschools.gov.uk/Default.aspx


School Office and Main Entrance Hall 

 

This area is going to be very busy during this first week. Please could you help us by 

only going to the office on urgent matters.  

Children should give any money to their class teacher in an envelope clearly marked 

with their child’s name, class, the exact amount of money in the envelope and what the 

money is for e.g dinner, swimming recorders etc. If you need any envelopes, they can 

be collected from the school office next week.  

Payments in advance would also be welcome, as would the collection in advance of 

items such as holiday forms. 

 

Traffic 

 

For everyone’s safety, the contractors will not be moving vehicles around the site at 

the start and end of the school day. However, all site users must take care and be aware 

of extra traffic at all other times.  

Only school staff are allowed to use the car park. 

 

More information 

 

Next week the children will be given more information about the plans and changes in 

an assembly organised by the County planners.  

We will keep you up to date on progress on a regular basis and, after Easter, we will be 

able to give you more information and share building plans with you in more detail. 

 

We look forward to your continued support while these changes are taking place and hope to 

minimise any disruption. We are looking forward to the completion of the project and are 

intending to make the most of the situation on an educational basis, as the children will  be 

following the whole project from start to finish. We may find we are creating the planners, 

architects and builders of the future! 

 

Best wishes 

 

 

Carla Matthews 

Associate Head Teacher 

 

 

Reminder, 

Tomorrow we are having a Jumble Sale from 10.30-12.30 and hoping for volunteer gardeners 

at the same time. Please come if you can. 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Recorder Performances 
Our celebration assemblies usually start 
with a musical performance from one of 
Mrs Murphy’s recorder groups. We 
thought you might like to see some of 

Holiday Forms: Important Information 

Holiday forms must  be submitted at least 6 weeks in advance. Forms received after this time will not be ac-

cepted and any absence will be unauthorised.  



On Wednesday Year 1 took part in a fantastic skills day at Campion School. They had lots of fun 

and showed how well they could perform a  range of skills including jumping, throwing etc. Their 

behaviour was fantastic. Well done, Class 1. 

was superb. Well done,  Class 1 


